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 Parents and Caregivers, 

 

A warm welcome back is extended to all our students, families and staff at Holy Cross.  I hope you all had a 
lovely holiday.  It is always lovely to greet the students and hear about their holiday.  I particularly welcome all 
the new members of our school community. We welcome the many students who have joined our Year 1 to 6 
classes as well as our Kindergarten students who started school yesterday.  We welcome our new staff –          
Miss Sultana, Miss Kean, Miss Brean, Miss Astbury, Mr Weston, Mr Duncan and Miss Van der Burg.  We also 
welcome Mrs Burgess who will be our school counsellor.  

 

A 2016 staff list is included in this newsletter.   

 

Parent Teacher interviews for the beginning of school year 

 

This year class teachers will be providing parents with an opportunity to meet with them for a 10 minute one on 
one Parent Teacher interview instead of a Grade Parent Information Session. The interviews will be an               
opportunity for parents to meet the class teacher/s and discuss your child. Parents will also receive an                
Information Sheet related to each grade.   

 

Parent Teacher interviews will be held throughout Week 4 of this term and an online booking facility will be 
available.  

 

To assist with teachers gathering information about each individual student parents are also asked to complete 
the Parent Questionnaire and return it to school by 9 February 2016.   

 

To book a Parent Teacher interview with the class teacher/s, parents are asked to use the School Interview 
Online Booking site.   

 

Bookings will open on Wednesday 3 February 2016 

Bookings will close on Friday 12 February 2016 

 

The parent survey and information sheet on how to book an interview was sent home yesterday to all families.  
If you did not receive this information please contact the school office.  

 

Looking forward to continue to work with you throughout 2016.   

 

 

 

Address:            Postal Address:      Phone:   Fax: 

49 Meurants Lane            PO Box KL 927                    9629 8742        9629 8745 

GLENWOOD  NSW  2768           KINGS LANGLEY  NSW  2147 
 

    www.hcglenwood.catholic.edu.au     email: holycross@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Term 1 

Week 2 

Tuesday 2nd February, 2016 

John XXIII Mass Times 
Saturday Vigil          6.00pm 

Sunday Masses          7.30am, 9.00am, 10.30am, 6.00pm 

Weekday Masses     Mon, Wed, Thurs and Sat at 9.00am 

Regards, 

Marina Hardy 
Principal 



 

Sports Days  Term 1 2016 

Below please find the days that students wear 
Sports Uniform for Physical Education.  

Kindergarten  Tuesday & Friday 
Year 1   Tuesday & Friday 
Year 2   Tuesday & Thursday 
Year 3   Tuesday & Friday 
Year 4   Wednesday & Friday 
Year 5   Wednesday & Friday 
Year 6   Tuesday & Friday 

Students are to wear their sports uniform including 
school hat, sports shoes that are predominantly 
white with white shoe laces.   Students are asked 
not to wear coloured sports shoes or coloured 

shoe laces.   

Twitter: 
From time to time we will show pictures from events here at school and also 
updates and news items. To see all recent activity you can follow us on    
Twitter: @ holycrossglen or alternatively you can access information from 
our twitter feed on our school website. You will notice on the left hand side 
of our school website page there is a twitter icon - click on “twitter icon”.  

NO NUT POLICY 
WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL 

At Holy Cross this year there are a number of children who experience anaphylaxis – in particular a severe allergic reaction 
when they are exposed to peanuts and nut related products. If those children are exposed to these foods a severe allergic 
reaction can occur and can rapidly become life threatening. Accidental exposure to these foods can happen at eating times 
and in the case of some students, the allergic reaction can be triggered when another person has touched or eaten these 
foods and then that person touches them.  

 

As a community we can assist these children by making our school environment safe. We ask families to: 

§ NOT to use peanut, nut and chocolate spreads when making and sending sandwiches to school. 

§ NEVER to send nuts to school for your own child to eat 

§ continually remind children NOT to share their food with other children at school 

§ explain to your children the seriousness of food allergies for those children who are affected by them and that we can 
help to keep these children safe by the choices we make. 

 

We thank you for helping us provide a safe environment for all the children at Holy Cross 

UNIFORM SHOP 

All school uniform items are sold at the uniform shop which is located near the staff car park.  Please park on the street and 

walk into the car park and please be aware of staff vehicles entering and leaving the car park. 

 

UNIFORM SHOP OPERATING HOURS 

Location: Holy Cross Primary School 

Open:      During school term,  

                Wednesdays 2.30 pm - 4.00 pm 

                Saturdays 11.00 am - 12.30 pm 

 

UNIFORM EXPECTATIONS 
 

Thank you very much to our parents for ensuring that your children come to school in the correct full school uniform and neatly groomed.   
Please note:   

§ Long hair must be tied back and extreme hair styles are not acceptable.  This includes no streaks, hair colouring and lines.             

Jewellery is not to be worn at school.   

§ Sports shoes must be predominantly white with white laces not coloured.   

As part of PBS4L the teachers will remind the students of our expectations.   

 It is extremely important that all students where the correct full school uniform at all times, including shoes and hairstyles.   

MORNING SUPERVISION 

Before school supervision of students commences at 8.30 am.      
Students are asked not to be at school prior to this time.  Our 
school is extremely fortunate to have the Catholic Out Of School 
Hours (COoSH)  facilities here at Holy Cross and we currently have 
places available.  If your child needs to be at school prior to 8.30 am 
then they must be enrolled into COoSH.  Please contact the office 
for an enrolment form.   



 

Thursday Professional Development   
Meetings  8.30am-9.00am 

Each Thursday morning the staff meet from 8.30 
am - 9.00 am to engage in professional learning 
which will assist them to meet the needs of our 
students. On Thursday morning’s parents are 
asked to bring the children to the COLA from 
8.30am NOT to the classrooms. Parents may leave 
their children and teachers on duty will supervise 
them on the playground until 9.00 am when class 
teachers will go to the classrooms. Thank you for 
your cooperation. 

Newsletter Distribution 

As you are aware we are able to send home newsletters either by email or a printed copy.  Please indicate on the cut off  note  below your 
preferred way of receiving the newsletter each week.  You are welcome to nominate more than one email address. 
 

" ---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Family Name:__________________________ CONTACT No:______________________ 

Email Address:___________________________________________________________ 

(please print clearly to ensure correct email) 

Other email address if required;______________________________________________ 

I wish to receive a hard copy of the weekly newsletter  * 
Child’s name:___________________________    Class:___________________________ 

Opening School Mass - Ash Wednesday 

Ash Wednesday falls on the 10th February in Week 3. The school will gather for mass at 9am in the Multi 

Purpose Learning Centre to celebrate Ash Wednesday which will also be our opening school mass. This will 

be the first time that our new Kindergarten students join us for mass and they will be specially welcomed into 

our school community. It would be wonderful if we had a good representation of our community to come 

along and welcome our new students. 

First Eucharist Enrolment 

Enrolment for this year’s First Eucharist Sacramental Program is now open. Enrolment forms will be sent 
home to children in Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 who have not made their First Eucharist. They can also be 
found online on the parish website at www.stjohn23rd.com . These forms need to be completed and handed 
in at one of the enrolment Ritual Masses on Saturday 12th at 6pm, or Sunday 13th March at 9am, 10:30am or 
6pm.  

Children for First Eucharist need to have received their First Reconciliation and be in Year 4 or older.  

Staffing Arrangements for 2016  

Principal   Miss Marina Hardy 

Assistant Principal  Mrs Sarah O’Rourke 

Kindergarten   -  Ms Porteous, Mrs O’Neill & Miss Sultana  

Year One       -       Miss Perri, Miss Kean & Miss Breen 

Year Two       -  Mrs Pielago, Mrs Richardson & Miss Astbury  

Year Three    -  Mr Buckley, Mrs Gilmore & Mr Weston 

Year Four -  Mrs Clements, Mr Duncan & Miss Van Der Burg 

Year Five       -  Mrs Bohan, Mr Stennett (Mon, Tues & Wed)  

    & Mrs Fogg  (Thurs & Fri), Mr Lee/Miss McHugh 

Year Six         -            Miss Kenny, Mr Bade & Mrs Maunder 

Learning Support   Mrs Villiers 

Reading Recovery  Mr Lee, Miss McHugh 

Literacy Support       Mrs Maunder & Mrs Wilson 

Creative Arts (*RFF) Mrs Fowler      

Music (*RFF)  Mr Komorowski 

PDHPE      (*RFF)  Mrs Nasser   

Teacher’s Assistance Mrs Perrin, Mrs McCully & Mrs Surdich  

Administration  Mrs Burke & Mrs Batiste  

Library   Mrs Morgan 

Maintenance   Mr Robey 

Cleaning   Mrs Rickett 

*  RFFðRelease from face to face teaching 

Mathematical Assessment            
Interviews 

Thank you to those parents who have been 
able to book an MAI for their children. MAIs 
provide teachers with valuable information 
about your child’s maths learning and give 
immediate  direction for what they need in 
maths.  If you need assistance with making an 
appointment please contact the school office.   

Bus Pass 2016  
If you would like to apply for a bus pass            
application for 2016 (now an opal card), 
please apply online at www.transportnsw.info/
school-students.  

Students who had a bus pass last year, you 
will automatically receive the new opal card 
over the next week or so,  unless you were in 
Year 2 and we would have asked you to           
complete the form at the end of 2015.   

http://www.stjohn23rd.com
http://www.transportnsw.info/school-students
http://www.transportnsw.info/school-students


 

PARENT INVOLVEMENT  
Throughout 2016 there will be opportunities for parents to participate in our school activities and we look forward to your involvement.  

PARENT HELPERS – CHILD PROTECTION MODULE  

At Holy Cross we always welcome parent helpers in our school. 

As in previous years we are required to provide information about Child Protection information and procedures at our school for all Parent 
and          Volunteer helpers. Your involvement in our school is greatly appreciated as the service you offer assists us to provide quality 
education for our students. It is essential that appropriate care and protection structures exist in our school to enable us to provide the 
safest possible environment for our students. Principals are responsible to ensure that all persons performing child related tasks in, or for 
the school, complete the training module (every two years) before they undertake a task on behalf of the school. This includes volunteers 
for excursion, school functions, reading groups etc. After successfully completing the module, an email notification will be sent                    
automatically to the volunteer’s email address and to the school email  address. This email is a confirmation that the training has been 
successfully completed. 

The training module can now be completed online from the Catholic Education Office website which is accessed via the following                
address: 

http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au/training 

Using Child Protection for Volunteers 

1. Open the module by clicking the Start link 

2. Read through the presentation 

3. Complete and submit quiz questions – this will take approximately 45 minutes 

4. After successful completion of the module, fill out the form by typing name, email address, contact number, contact address and the 
school. 

5. A notification of successful completion of the module will be sent via email to the school and also the volunteer’s email address 

Kindergarten Family Night 

Last Thursday evening our 2016 Kindergarten students and their families gathered for a family night to welcome them into our school  

community. Thank you Year 6 Leaders and staff. 

Congratulations to our Year 6 leaders who welcomed our Kindergarten students and their families at the BBQ.  The students did an        

amazing job assisting with the catering and organisation of the children.  Thank you to our staff for their great work throughout the night.   

Thank you to the following Year 6 students who helped: Sarah Dowd, Mikelah Cauchi,   Mia Buckley, Jessica Thomas, Ellie Whitton, Joel 

Finlay, Joel Pantaleone, Joel Reeding, Prabhnoor Dhillon, Nicholas Mikhael, Luke Giumelli, Dylan Prasad, Carina Sastrillo, Yasmine Oris, 

Jazmyn Acosta, Allyson Barroga, Cailtin Dimech, Vhalery Sivakumar, Kassey Mendoza, Jake Christie,  Bayley Hawthorne,                        

Mihir Gaundar, Isabelle Vierboom, Jacinda Caruana, Aaron Verhoven, Roisin Gallacher, Ryan Pacchini, Michael Justin,                               

Jacob Burakowski, Sebastian Kiceec, Jacob Douglas & Kyan Bratovic. 

DAY DATE TIME EVENT 
Wednesday 3rd February 3.30-6.30pm MAI Interviews  

Monday 8th February 9am Year 5 Monday Morning Prayer 

Tuesday 9th February 3.30-6.30pm MAI Interviews  

Wednesday 10th February 9am Whole School Mass—Ash Wednesday 

Mon - Thurs 15th - 18th Feb Various Parent Teacher Interviews 

Thursday 18th February All Day Blacktown Zone Swimming Carnival 


